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Principal’s Report 

NAPLAN 
Good luck to all of our Year 3 and Year 5 students 
who will be sitting their NAPLAN tests next week.  
Tests are conducted in Writing and Language 
Conventions on Tuesday, Reading on Wednesday and 
Mathematics on Thursday. Children are encouraged 
to have early nights and a good breakfast each 
morning so that they are able to concentrate 
throughout the testing period. This is the best 
preparation that children can have for their tests. 

Attendance 
Attendance at school is most important and any 
student enrolled in a NSW school is required to 
attend school each day it is open for instruction.  
Principals are legally responsible for maintaining 
accurate records of student attendance. When 
reasons for absences are provided to the school by 
parents, principals are accountable for their decision 
to record a student’s absence as justified. Principals 
may decline to accept as satisfactory an explanation 
for an absence and will record that absence as 
unjustified. Principals may also request medical 
certificates if illness occurs frequently or is prolonged.  
It is the responsibility of parents or carers to make 
sure that their children attend school each day.  It is 
important to understand that parents (including 
carers) may be prosecuted if children of compulsory 
school age have recurring numbers of unjustified 

absences from school. The Principal and the Home 
School Liaison Officer will be conducting an audit of 
absences this week and will be notifying parents by 
letter if there are any concerns. 

Winter Uniform 
The weather at the moment is very changeable.  
Students are asked to wear their winter uniforms to 
school so that they remain warm at all times. The 
girls’ winter uniform includes a navy tunic, white 
blouse, school jumper, navy tights and black shoes.  
The boys’ uniform includes long grey pants, blue 
shirts, school jumpers, grey socks and black shoes.  
Ties are optional for all. 

Cross Country 
The school’s annual cross country will be held this 
Thursday at the Hay Park Oval. Students who are 
turning 8 and over will be participating in this event.  
Events include:  8 and 9 years (2km), 10 years (2 km), 
11 years (3km), 12 and 13 years (3km). Please come 
along to support our students. Parents are welcome 
to assist with the event, be a supporter or if feeling 
energetic, can even run / walk the course. 

 

Have a great week! 

Carol Oataway 

Principal 

“Flourish to the end” 

Hay Public School 
Phone  02 6993 1270 
Fax   02 6993 1779 
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Hay Happenings 
Email—hay-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Web Site www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

K-6 

Assembly 

12th May 

12.30 

School Hall 

All Welcome 

SCHOOL 
RULES 

I can do my best. 

I can respect all 
people. 

I can respect all 
property. 

I can be in the 
right place. 

P&C Meeting 
11th May 

@2pm in staffroom 

All welcome 

Literacy Learning and Language in Year 1 
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STAR STUDENT  
AWARDS 

KZ  Braxton Lund 

1S  Kobe Payne 

1/2B  Abbey Biggs 

2/3CM  Emily Shea 

3/4RK  Wendy Atkins 

4H  Kristian Miller 

5J  Mackenzie Dawson 

6SC  Ashlee Morris 

6P  Luke Nevinson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Rule Awards 
I can do my best   Marley Sorenson  1S 

I can be in the right place Tahlia Noonan  KZ 

I can respect all people   Ayesha Headon  6SC 

I can respect all property Emily Ferguson  6P 

 

 

 

Once again Hay Public School will implement an extended 
Kindergarten transition program in 2017 called Ready, Set, 
Kinder. Children will access a variety of opportunities which 
will enhance their developing skills and prepare them for 
school life at Hay Public School in 2018. 

All students entering Kindergarten at Hay Public School in 
2018 are invited to participate in our ‘Ready, Set, Kinder!’ 
education program each Wednesday from 9:15 am to 3:00 
pm in Terms 3 and 4 to undertake learning and 
familiarisation activities and to experience aspects of school 
life. This is an opportunity for them to explore and play in a 
new learning environment and will assist in helping them 
feel happy, safe and secure. 

All children who are eligible to commence school in 2018 
and are planning on enrolling at Hay Public School will have 
access to this program.  

To reserve a place in the Ready, Set, Kinder! Program please 
call at the office to collect an enrolment package or call on 
02 6993 1270 and we will reserve place and post 
application. 

 SCHOOL PERFORMANCE 

Mathematics Circus Skills 

Tuesday 23rd May 

Cost $5.00 per student 
This cost was inclusive in 

school fees. 
Payments by Monday 22nd 

please 

STEWART HOUSE 
DAY 

2017 Donation Drive 
Your donation supports the 1,800 children who 

attend Stewart House each year from public schools 
across NSW and ACT. 

Please place a $2.00 coin or equivalent in this 
envelope, complete entry details on the back and 

return to school to be eligible for the draw. 

All entries must be reach Stewart House by Friday 
26th May to participate in the draw. 

Return envelopes to school by Friday 19th May. 

FIVE CENT FRIDAY 

Five Cent Friday is the first P&C Fundraiser for 2017. 

Students are asked to start gathering up all their 5 
cent coins in readiness for Friday. 

Coins brought in on Friday will be placed on Dylan 
Ilics’ name under the 3-6 shelter. All monies raised 
goes will be placed in Trust for Dylan Ilic and his 
family. 

P&C volunteers willing to count money on Friday 
morning are encouraged to be at school by 9:30 am. 

Dylan Ilic 
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Coming Events/ Sporting Dates 

4th May HPS Cross Country 
9th May Admin staff begin training for new  
  LMBR system 

9-11th May NAPLAN  

11th May P&C Meeting 2pm Staffroom 

17th May Paul Kelly Cup AFL—Deni 

18th May Mortimer Shield– Griffith 

19th May Rugby Union Trials– Wagga 
23rd May Performance - Mathematics Circus 
  Skills  $5.00 per student (inclusive in 
  school fees) 

23/25th May NSWPSSA AFL– Parkes 

2nd June District Cross Country—Deni 

Sports News 

Cross Country 
Our annual Cross Country/Fun Run will be held around 
the Hay Park block and No 1 Oval tomorrow 4th May. 
The run will commence at approximately 1:30pm, with the 
8/9 year boys, followed by 8/9 year girls. Children will 
assemble in the shelter at 1:00pm and walk to the park 
with their classroom teacher. Games will be organised 
between races. 8, 9 and 10 year olds complete one lap of 
the park block (2 kms), while 11, 12 and 13 year olds 
complete one lap of the park block and two laps of 
the oval (3kms). Sensible footwear should be worn 
and a water bottle carried (if desired). Parental help is 
needed to supervise the course. If you are able to assist, 
could you please contact Mrs Pearson. The first four 
place-getters in each age division qualify for the District 
Cross Country to be held on Friday 2nd June, in Deniliquin. 

AFL - Paul Kelly Cup 
The Paul Kelly Cup (AFL) will be held on Wednesday 17th 
May in Deniliquin. Our teams have been selected and are 
as follows:-  
Boys:-Will Simpson, Lachlan Clark, Isaac Gardiner, Finn 
Cullenward, Daniel Stewart, Jack Headon, Lane Griffiths, 
Rhys Wall, Joseph O’Keeffe, Anthony Jones, Paul Vula, 
Luke Nevinson, Bailey Caughey, Devlin Clarke, Chris 
McGuirk and Ben Clark. 
Girls:- Darci Masters, Katie Howard, Ayesha Headon, Skye 
Lilburne, Emma Johnston, Lainey Harman-Biggs, Janee 
Davies, Denzie Pascoe, Caroline Hussain, Lucy Shea, 
Roree Moorhouse, Mackenzie Dawson, Glory Nauer, Jess 
McGuirk and Holly Gash. 
The teams will be supervised and coached by Mr & Mrs 
Cullenward. 

Mortimer Shield 
Our rugby league and leaguetag teams will begin training 
for selection this week. The day will be held in Griffith on 
Thursday 19th May, under the supervision of Mrs Houston 
and Miss Jamieson. 

Rugby Union Trials– Jubilee Park, Wagga 
Congratulations to Paul Vula, Finn Cullenward, Lachie 
Clark, Ralph Robson and Will Simpson who have been 
nominated to attend the Rugby Union trials in Wagga on 
Friday 19th May (10.00am to 2.00pm). Cost is $5.00 

Athletics Rotations 
Athletics rotations will commence next week for Stage 1 
(8 years) and Stage 2 students. Children will rotate 
through two activities each Thursday afternoon (discus, 
shotput, long jump and high jump) over a period of four 
weeks. Parental assistance would be greatly appreciated. 

2 Hay FM 
Thanks to Lainey Harman-Biggs and Skye Lilburne for 
presenting our sports report on 2 Hay FM last Friday. 

 

 
 

Homework Club will commence this term in 
Week 3, Tuesday 9th May. 

Year1 - Year 2     3.15 to 4pm 

Year 3 - Year 3     3.15 to 4.30pm 

Donations of food for afternoon tea is most welcome. 

BOOKCLUB ISSUE 3  -   DUE 15TH MAY 
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 HAY PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEENHAY PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEENHAY PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEEN 

Canteen List  

available  

Canteen Birthday Cup 
Cake Orders $25.00 

PARENT ONLINE PAYMENT (POP)  

Did you know that you can make payments to your 
child’s school online? 

We have launched a new online payment portal linked to 
your school’s website to make it easier for you to pay for 
school related payments. This is a secure payment page 
hosted by Westpac which enables parents to pay online by 
using either VISA, MasterCard or debit card..  

What expenses can be paid online? 
Voluntary School Contributions 
Subject Contributions 
Excursions 
Sport 
Creative and Practical Arts 
Sales to Students 
Other 

When? 
This payment method is available now. 

How? 
Log onto School site at www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
Click on “Make a Payment” and follow the prompts to make 
a payment via Visa or MasterCard. 

NO DIRECT ONLINE DEPOSITS NOW ACCEPTED. 

FREE  SCHOOL DENTAL CLINIC 
AT  THE  HAY 

COMMUNITY HEALTH  CENTRE 

PH: 1800 450 046  
0-18yrs– bring Medicare Card

HPS Payment Coupon 
Once a year  payment Covers fees and 

performances 

Name:_________________________ 

Total Payment $_______________ 

Payment to yellow box in front office 
or by Parents Online Payments on website 

Fees  

General Contribution $30.00 

Subject Fees $25.00 

Performances  

Mathematics Circus Skills  $ 5.00  

Life Education  

(1st—3rd August) 

$10.00  

SCHOOL EXCURSIONS  

KINDER               (Tuesday 12th September ) 

Altina Wildlife Park  $40.00 

STAGE 1           (Wednesday 13th September ) 

Griffith Regional Theatre  $40.00 

STAGE 2       (Tues 29th to Wed 30th August ) 

Lake Mungo & Swan Hill  $150.00 

Canberra $450.00 

Students have been invoiced. 
Parents are encouraged to begin making regular 

payments via front office or Parent Online 
Payment portal. 

STAGE 3        (Tues 17th Oct to Fri  20th Oct) 

The HPS front office have  
Stewart House  

high bounce balls for $3 each. 
 
 
 

Stewart House Day– Friday 26th May 2017. 

Envelopes to be distributed next term. 


